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Family: February was a challenging month for us. The week | returned
home from visiting Argentina my mother-in-law passed away. She had
been battling Alzheimer’s for over 10 years. We are thankful for many
things in this season of grief. First of all for her testimony of faith in
Jesus Christ. Second of all for the faithfulness of my father-in-law to
care for her, and that my sister-in-law was there also always present
and helping. Thirdly we were able to be here in the States at this time.
Even in this time of sorrow and grief, there is hope and joy in Jesus.

Family Conference in Victory
Victory Baptist in Rosario: Victory Baptist in the last month of February had their fourth Baptist

annual family conference. Pastor Tito Ramirez from Cordoba and his wife Adriana were the
guest speakers. Even though it was a week with a lot of rain the conference was well
attended and God blessed in a great way.

Faith in Pergamino: God is working in a great way at Faith. The people are greatly
encouraged and excited. The attendance has gone up this year. Pray for them as they are
looking for a new location to rent, as the rent where they are currently renting is too
expensive. We will need a place for the next year. We are hoping to be able to purchase a
property for this church this year when we return.

Brother Bastian Chacama visited
Fatih Baptist to present his work as a
church planter in Chile

Furlough: This last month | was able to visit Argentina so | wasn’t in many meetings, but
God allowed us to be in two churches in Tennessee on the 9th with great meetings in both
churches. | was also able to preach at two mission conferences in Alabama and Georgia.
We continue to visit churches up through April and we are preparing to leave in June.

Prayer Points:
+ Pray for our family as we grieve over the loss of my mother-in-law

+ Pray that we would find a place to temporarily rent for Faith Baptist, and then a place to
purchase when we return.

* Pray for us as we travel and make plans to return to Argentina in June.

Thank you for your support!
The Bateman Family
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